HEFFLEY CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

7020 Old Hwy 5 Kamloops, BC e Mailing Address: 7020 Old Hwy 5, Kamloops BC ~ V2H - 0B7
Phone: (250) 578-7227 o Fax: (250) 377-2223
Mike Johnson — Principal

website: www.heffley-creek.sd73.bc.ca
Denise Repar - Secretary

SCHOOL CALENDAR

May 7 | Salmon Release 9:25-2:30

May 8 | Primary Outdoor Activity Day
with Sun Peaks Elementary

May 10 |Scholastic DUE

May 18 | Pro-D Day: No School

May 21 | Victoria Day: No School

May 22 | Technology Coordinator to
teach robotics to students

May 23 | Jump Rope for Heart Kickoff
Assembly

May 25 | Grade 3’s to Visit Rayleigh
Elementary

May 31 | Last Hot Lunch

June 1l | Welcome to Kindergarten

June 7 | PAC Meeting (1:00)

June 7 | Jump Rope for Heart

June 8 | Maker Day

June 26 | Heffley Creek PAC Fun Day

June 28 | Last day for students—1/2 day

June 29 | Administrative Day

Welcome to Kindergarten
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kindergarten students and their parents
to the school to take part in an activity
session to prepare them for
Kindergarten and welcome them to the
school. The event will be from 10:30 to
11:45 in the Kindergarten room and we
encourage all of our new kindergarten
children and families to attend. Official
invites will be coming out shortly.
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Grade 3’'s to

On May 25™ we will be taking the grade
3 students to Rayleigh to tour the
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and take part in some fun activities.
Pemission slips will be going home
soon.

Robotics at Heffley
Elementary o)

On May 22" Elizabeth
Devries will be coming to l '
students Robotics with
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will then have the

devices for the next two ] -
weeks. We are excited to
have her visit our school and show us this

the school to teach our
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opportunity to use the
exciting new technology.

Student Transfers for
2018 — 2019

Requests for student transfers that will
commence in September will be accepted
starting now and ending at 12:00 noon on
September 4, 2018. All submissions must be
made in writing and forwarded to the receiving
school's principal. All decisions regarding
student transfers will be in accordance with
Board Policy 300.1 School Boundaries and
Student Transfer Requests. If you & planning
on moving your child for the fall of 2018,
please let the office know so that we can make
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file.
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A reminder to all
parents/caregivers to

Ogall 1'Ih I fg d;lanber
ruset rrival
website to report any
student absences or
late arrivals.

Toll free number to call:

1-844-350-2647
Website for parent access:
http://ktsd.schoolconnects.com/

Or download the IOS or Android free app from
their respective app store. To find the app,
seal C i z1 n"i+ 171 GO"W NI
(without the quotes) and install the free app.
Thank you for helping us keep your children
safe!
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SafeArrival

Jump Rope For Heart

The students of Heffley Creek Elementary will
be participating in Jump Rope for Heart again
this year on June
1st. Your child will
be coming home
after the kickoff
assembly on May
23 with a
fundraising
envelope which
details the exciting
event and prizes that could be won. Our school
goal is to raise $800 to support the Heart and
Stroke foundation. Fundraising can be done
with friends and family by registering online at
jumpropeforheart.ca, choosing your province,
and your school or by asking individuals

personally. Thank you for your support in this
| A7 d




SALMON RELEASE

Salmon releaseMonday May 7. Please wear layers of clothing, a
hat, sunscreen, and closed toe shoes. Please bring multiple water
bottles to keep hydrated throughout the day and a picnic style
lunch. We will board the bus around 9:25am and return to the
school before 2:30 dismissal.

PAC CORNER

We will have our last hot lunch day on Thurs May 31 .7
Subway is on the menu: WE \/
Cheese, ham or turkey; HOT LUNCH!

Sub and a juice $3, Extra sub is $2.50

They all come with lettuce/tomato/pickle already on. No
condiments added on. We will have those in the lunch
room. *Bread is nut free*

Lost & Found

We have a number of items piling up by the school office.
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KIDS CORNER

-Does February like March? No, but April May

-When do monkeys fall from the sky? During APE-ril
showers

-What season is it best to go on a trampoline? Spring time
-What do you call a rabbit with flees? Bugs Bunny

' end of the year whatever is remaining gets donated.
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-What goes up when the rain goes down? Umbrellas
-What month of the year is the shortest? May (only 3
letters)
-Name a bow that canst be tied. A rainbow
-WhatSs | rish and comes out in Spring? Pad
-Why did Cinderella get kicked off the baseball team? She always ran away from the
ball.
-Why was the bee mad? YousSd be mad too if




N SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 73
(KAMLOOPS-THOMPSON)
1383 9t Avenue

Schoo! Dt No 5| Kamloops, BC
CONKI\(.IKECTINTGH STUE))ENTS BOARD NOTES V2C 3X7

TO THEIR FUTURE

April 9, 2018

CONSENT AGENDA
o Finance and Planning Committee Highlights
o Policy Committee Highlights
o District Parent Advisory Council Highlights
o Superintendent's Update

Details of the consent agenda can be found in the public agenda.

EDUCATION TOPIC

BUILDING SCHOOL CULTURE WITH OUR SCHOOL AND ABORIGINAL COMMUNITY — Haldane
Elementary School Principal Katrina Sewell told trustees about her school’s goals and the historic “stars-based”
matrix that had been used to measure and encourage participation and progress in regards to the goals. The
Board heard that staff and students were given a chance to give their feedback about how to integrate the goals
into school culture and make them meaningful at Haldane. The work led to the creation of a “circle of courage”
that better reflects the school and student community while maintaining the integrity and vision of the school’s
goals.

REPORTS FROM SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

DISTRICT TECHNOLOGY PLAN — Trustees were told the district will re-form a technology committee to
ensure SD 73’s technology plan, created in 2015, remains relevant and in alignment with the five-year strategic
plan. As well, the committee will set the goals for the next iteration of the technology plan.

COMMUNICATING STUDENT LEARNING — The Board learned about a plan to form a new committee to
examine the issue of compliance with a Ministry of Education interim order issued in July 2016 regarding how to
report and communicate student learning to parents. The local reporting policy was last updated in January
2013. The membership of the committee will consider a balance of urban, rural, elementary and secondary
perspectives and will be comprised of members from the KTTA, the KTPVPA, senior District management,
DPAC and the Aboriginal Education Council. The committee’s work is expected to get underway this school
year.

CHAIR’S REPORT

Trustees heard about the 19 SD 73 students who took part and graduated from the RCMP Youth Academy,
which took place at Brock Middle School over the spring break. Of the 19 graduates, at least two indicated they
intend to apply to and enlist in the RCMP as soon as possible after they graduate.

The next public meeting will take place at the School Board Office in Kamloops on April 23 at 7 p.m.
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